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May 28, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits the Office of Risk Management’s response to the budget proviso in 2014 mid-biennial budget. This proviso report is pursuant to Ordinance 17696, Section 22, P1 and provides the Office of Risk Management’s performance meausres for enterprise risk management as well as the proposed reporting requirements.
“Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report on performance measures for enterprise risk management, a draft ordinance that would enact reporting requirements and a proposed motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and the draft ordinance, and the motion is passed by the council. Enterprise risk management is an approach that integrates risk management across an organization and is described in the June 25. 2013, performance audit of the office of risk management. The motion shall reference the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section. proviso number and subject matter in both the title and body of the motion.

The report shall describe the office of risk management's performance measures for enterprise risk management and proposed reporting requirements. The draft ordinance shall also set forth proposed reporting requirements, including, at a minimum, the results of enterprise risk management efforts in the risk management annual report that is required by K.C.C.2.21.030. The draft ordinance shall be developed in consultation with council staff.

The executive must file the report, motion and draft ordinance required by this proviso by May 30, 2014 in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff to the government accountability and oversight committee or its successor.”
This effort supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of Financial Stewardship through proactive risk identification, assessment, and treatment. These efforts are expected to decrease the impact of high-cost, low-frequency claims, which would enable King County to address new and unique challenges in the areas of operational, reputational, strategic, compliance, and financial risk; and to preserve its assets in the public interest. It is estimated that this report required 43 staff hours to produce, costing $1,939.
If you have any questions about this report or the risk management program, please contact Jennifer Hills, at 206-263-2238, or by email at Jennifer.Hills@kingcounty.gov
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council  

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)
Jennifer Hills, Director, Office of Risk Management, DES

Kevin Wright, Chief Civil Deputy, Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO)

David Eldred, Litigation Section Head, PAO

Kymber Waltmunson, King County Auditor
